
HRCA Board of Directors  
Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, April 20, 2016 
3:00PM - Main Dining Room 

 

1. President Fred Forbes called the meeting to order, established a quorum of Directors, and 
asked those present to silence all cell phones. All Directors were present; President Fred 
Forbes, Vice-President Joanne Schoen, Treasurer Dick DeCoste, Secretary Don Wirsbinski and 
Directors Bob Moe, Bill Bell and Lorrie Holly. 

2. Bill Bell made a motion to approve the minutes from March 7, 2016 Board of Director’s meeting 
which was seconded by Dick DeCoste and approved by all Directors. 

3. Dick DeCoste gave a Treasurer’s Report thru March 2016. Don Wirsbinski made a motion to 
accept the Treasurer’s Report which was seconded by Joanne Schoen and approved by all 
Directors. 

4. Keith Wheeler, from the firm Stroemer and Associates, gave the 2015 Audit Report and Results.  
He gave a power point presentation and stated Hunters Ridge is a very strong community 
association with a very involved Board of Directors. He advised that annual audit reports are 
required by state statute. He advised Stroemer and Associates gave Hunters Ridge a “clean 
opinion” which is very good. 

5. A list of Committee Board Representatives, Chairpersons and Committee Members appointed 
to a 2016 committee was read aloud (see attached). A motion was made by Bill Bell to accept 
the list, seconded by Don Wirsbinski and approved by all Directors. 

6. A discussion of member tennis play and non-Hunters Ridge tennis play was held. Some 
members mentioned that guest fees should be charged to non-Hunters Ridge residents and 
that too many outsiders are using the tennis courts. Bob Moe, Board Representative to the 
Tennis Committee, made a motion to remand this matter to the Tennis Committee for their 
discussion and recommendation to the Board on what they feel would be best for the Tennis 
Program at Hunters Ridge. They will report back to the Board of Directors later this year for 
Board action. The motion was seconded by Dick DeCoste and approved by all Directors. 

7. Mr. Forbes gave a status report on a chosen Bonita Springs High School site by the Lee County 
Board of Education. The location of the site selected is on Imperial Parkway. 

 



8. Mr. Forbes also gave an update on the vacant land immediately north of our community and on 
the east side of Hunters Ridge Blvd. The movie/broadcasting studio is still being pursued. It 
appears that some notable names (such as Judge Judy) have homes in the area, and would be 
interested in broadcasting from this area. If and when further information is available, 
communication will be provided to our membership.  

9. The Long Range Planning and Finance Committee is in the process of preparing and distributing 

a Strategic Planning Survey in the very near future. This survey’s main purpose is to get 

our members thoughts and ideas about what particular projects are important so 

that a longer term strategic capital plan can be developed for the future.  

10. The meeting was adjourned.  










